STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47775 » Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 « (360) 407-6300

August 6, 2013

Steve Misturak, City Engineer
- City of Gig Harbor

3510 Grandview Street

Gig Harbor, WA 98335

RE: Satisfaction of condmons of Agreed Order No. DE 5 597.
Site Name: Eddon Boat Park
Facility Site ID: 1301959
Cleanup Site ID: 3419

Dear Mr. Misiurak:

We received the BEddon Boat Park Long-Term Monitoring Plan Year 5 Memorandum, which
is the final required monitoring report for the Eddon Boat Park sediment remediation. Joyce
Mercuri reviewed the report and agrees with the conclusions that the capped/enhanced natural
recovery areas are stable and exhibiting signs of accumulation of fine grained material. It
appears that the cleanup action is successful and is functioning as expected. -

Wlth the conclusion of the fifth and final year of monitoring required under the Water
Quality Monitoring, Sediment, and Soils Sampling Plan, Ecology finds that the city of Gig
Harbor has completed all of the requirements of Agreed Order No. DE 5597 (Agreed Order).
Therefore, as provided for in Section IX of the Agreed Order, I am providing this written
notice that the city of Gig Harbor has completed the remedial activity and all other provisions
required under the Agreed Order, and considers the provisions of the Agreed Order to be -
satisfied.

Restrictive covenants are in place at this site to prevent potential releases of contaminants that
have been capped in sediment and uplands areas. Because of the restrictive covenants, the
site will be subject to periodic review as provided for in Section VIII (8) of the Agreed Order,
That section of the Agreed Order stafes that the period review shall occur at least every five
years after the initiation of the cleanup action at the site. However, because Ecology has
already been reviewing site cleanup status each year for the past five years under the long
term monitoring program, we have determmed that the first periodic review may be delayed

until the end of 2015.
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We will begin the process for delisting the site as soon as possible, given workload and
priorities within Ecology. We will provide an opportunity for you to review the fact sheet
and mailing list that will be developed for the delisting.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss the site, please contdct site manager Joyce
Mercuri at (360) 407-6260. '

Sincerely,

Foboerr S o

. Rebecca S. Lawson, P.E., LHG
Section Manager

Toxics Cleanup Program -
Southwest Regional Office

RSL/IM/ksc:Satisfaction of Order Letter 07 2013
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cc (email):  Lita Dawn Stanton, City of Gig Harbor
‘ Joy Dunay, AnchorQEA
Joyee Mercuri, Ecology Site Manager
Scott Rose, Ecology
Panjini Balaraju, Ecology



